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Difficult Times 

As I write this, there is taking place at Canterbury a 
meeting of the Primates of the Worldwide Anglican 
Communion. These clerics are Archbishops in 
numerous countries whose churches look to the 
Archbishop of Canterbury for a certain sort of 
leadership. Our Archbishop does not rule our church 
like an Anglican Pope, but is looked to as a figurehead 
–rather as the Queen is in the Commonwealth. 

I wrote a couple of years ago about the major 
‘faultlines’ in the Anglican Church. In the Church of 
England itself there has been, over the last twenty 
years, a major division over the ordination of women 
to the priesthood. That resulted in significant 
numbers of traditionally minded clergy and lay people 
leaving the C. of E. Many went to the Roman Catholic 
Church – and more recently some whole 
congregations and sections thereof have joined the 
Roman Church as part of something called ‘The 
Ordinariate’ which Rome has set up specifically to 
receive Anglicans en masse. 

This ‘faultline’ opened up between those who 
adhered to a traditional Christian understanding of 
God’s will for men and women and those on the other 
hand who thought that the Church ought to ‘move 
with the times’ and that justice demands that men 
and women’s roles should be interchangeable. 

This division between liberals or modernists on the 
one hand and traditionalists on the other is reflected 
on a much larger scale in the worldwide Anglican 
Communion. Outside the relatively liberal or 
modernist West, many Anglican provinces feel that in 

Britain we are ‘selling out’ on principles of Christian 
morality – particularly on the issue of toleration of 
homosexuality. They argue that we are ditching the 
teaching of 2,000 years so that we can conform to the 
values of the increasingly secular world around us and 
seem ‘relevant’. 

Many of the Anglican Churches which feel this very 
strongly boycotted the last regular Lambeth 
Conference. They held their own meeting as a group 
which goes by the acronym GAFCON. 

As I write, none of the GAFCON Archbishops has 
refused to attend the current Primates’ Meeting – but 
it is feared that there will be walkouts before the end 
of it. The GATCON General Secretary has asserted, 
‘ Truth matters even more than institutional unity’. 

These issues of what are called ‘gender and sexuality’ 
are very hot topics indeed and we may see a further 
serious fracturing of our worldwide communion over 
the next few years.  

Richard Benson, 
Vicar. 

 
Postscript: I heard on BBC radio this morning (15th 
January) that the meeting of Primates has suspended 
the Anglican Church in the USA from decision-making 
bodies for the next three years as it has already 
unilaterally approved homosexual marriages in 
America. 

I can’t tell you where all this will lead. It is a case of 
‘watch this space’, I’m afraid. 

 
 

  

Joint Benefice LENT LUNCHES 2016 It is that time of 

year again!  The call is going out for volunteer soup 

makers and providers of bread/ 

cheese/fruit/waiter/waitresses/pot washers etc. 

Lunches will be held in the Lady Chapel at St 

Leonard’s, Monyash, from12 – 2 pm on the following 

dates:- Wednesday 17th and 24th February, 2nd ,9th, 

16th March.  If you can help in any way please phone 

Helen - 01629 810234 and don’t forget to come and 

meet one another for a chat whilst enjoying a 

wonderful variety of soups! 

 
Congratulations to them all- they perform to a very 
high standard and display excellent team work and 
sportsmanship 

Liz Broomhead 
Biggharts- The last competition for 2015 was a Tag- 
Rugby festival which was very enjoyable and again 
performances were of the highest level. The years 3 
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and 4 were provided with some coaching and fun 
activities whilst the Years 5 & 6 children competed in 
the festival which they won.  George Wigham was top 
scorer of the tries, Josh and Sam Wright played with 
great enthusiasm scoring tries. Will Kirk was excellent 
in defence. Ruby Debes, Ellie, Harriet Pearson and 
Jacob Blackwell were great at supporting the run of 
play. On January 13th Yrs 1&2 participated in a 
Gymnastic/Dance festival where they were taught a 

routine by the young leaders from QEGS and then 
performed it to music; they were, from Biggin- Jack 
Leslie, Ruby Currington, Edie Wager, Sophia Leslie, 
Archie Pearson, Jacob Wain, Eddy Adams, Jorge 
Lowndes, Ethan Wilton,  Chloe Bunting, Daisy 
Hodgkinson,  Brooke Harland, and from Hartington- 
Will & Winola Watkinson, Harry Wardle, Isaac 
Blackwell, Tom Debes, Evie Allen, Brenda,  Niamh 
Mellor and Sophia Webberley. 

 

 

HARTINGTON NEWS 

Calendar Dates- 

FEBRUARY 3rd Parish Council, Bakehouse  7pm 

15th HCG AGM, Bakehouse   6pm 

17th History Group,Bakehouse 6pm 

18th Neighbourhood Plan Meeting, Bakehouse  6pm  

20th Beetle Drive, Village Hall 

26th Community Lunch, School 

27th Charity Auction, Village hall                                                                                                                                                                                       

MARCH 2nd  Parish Council, Bakehouse 

12th Sports Dinner Dance, Village hall 

18th  Community Lunch, School 

27th Easter Sunday                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

 

The family would like to thank everyone who attended 
the funeral of Mrs Maria Deaville on the 15th 
December at Sheen Church. The wonderful amount of 
£600 was donated and will be divided equally between 
Alstonefield, Hartington and Sheen Churches. A 
special thank you for all the kindness shown by many 
neighbours and friends to Maria when she was at 
home, especially during the last few years. 

Congratulations – Mrs Eva Mannion who will be 90 
years young-on 28th March 2016 

Neighbourhood Plan – Jan 13th 6pm- Bakehouse-
Hartington Village Hall – Following on from the 
Village Meeting in September, a small group of 
volunteers met to progress this initiative. You will 
recall that the Parish Council committed to take all 
the comments and views from the meeting and use 
these to compile a village questionnaire as the next 
stage of the process. This will be circulated in the 
Spring of this year. The next meeting is on February 
18th -6pm in Bakehouse. Further information will be 
available in the next edition of News and Views. 

HCG- AGM- 15th February-6pm- Bakehouse-
Hartington Village Hall- Posters giving full 
information are displayed around the village. This will 
be another exciting year with a new “whole village 
initiative”- HARTINGTON IN BLOOM- 2016- and a 
very special celebration – 150th Anniversary of the 
building of Hartington C of E Primary school – 1866- 
by the 7th Duke of Devonshire. A Garden Party is 
being planned for July 9th- and we are delighted to say 
that the current Duke of Devonshire will be present. If 
you are interested in helping with any events please 
come to the meeting –everyone welcome.     Liz 
Broomhead 

HYPAC- Another full and exciting 10 weeks of 
activities started again on January 11th and will run 
through to Easter. We are now developing a newsletter 
and website which will be up and running in the next 
few months- a core group of young people are being 
led by a parent, Helen Debes, in establishing an 
interactive communication tool promoting the work of 
HYPAC and more importantly the achievements of its 
young members. The group met on January 4th where 
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they have produced an action plan. The members of 
the group- Luke Smith, Laura Mellor, Alice Bassett, 
Olivia Williams. The newsletter will be ready in mid 
February in both hard and electronic versions- the 
website up and running by Easter with links to 
Hartington Village Website 

Christmas Tree Festival- 11th, 12th 18th December- 
Hartington Village Hall- Despite dreadful weather, 
the third annual Christmas Tree festival got off to a 
great start with the “switch on” of the Parish Council 
Christmas Tree lights by the chair- David Annat. A 
hasty retreat, through the wind and rain, to the warmth 
and wonderful aroma in the village hall. Here there 
were 18 beautifully decorated trees amongst splendid 
wall decorations all on the theme of Christmas 
throughout the world. These were all greatly 
appreciated by everyone as they ate delicious mince 
pies and drank the lovely mulled wine. Children 
participated in a “Colour a Christmas Tree” 
competition, the raffle and tombola did a roaring trade 
and we were delighted to see the Peak District Bell 
Ringers who came from their ringing and service. 
Sunday saw a steady stream of visitors and members 
of the community.  

The Carol Concert led by Margaret Partridge and Phil 
Goodwin was well attended on Friday evening; Father 
Christmas arrived to distribute gifts to the senior 
members of the community. The raffle was drawn; 
over 20 lovely prizes donated by the community were 
won. The winner of the Children’s competition was 
chosen by Santa- Katherine Webley. A lovely buffet, 
funded by Hartington Community Group and prepared 
by Sue Bruce, was enjoyed by all. The tombola 
continued to be highly popular, grateful thanks to 
everyone who donated prizes.  

“Thank You’s” to all those who had taken a lead 
project for the event were announced and they each 
received one of the beautiful table decorations donated 
and created by Heidi Roger- Manager of the YHA- 
Hartington Hall. The magnificent total of £550 was 
raised for the village hall, through donations, raffle 
and tombola. Special thanks should be given to the 
following:-  

Donations- Trevor Wragg, Dauphin Antiques, Sue 
Peach, Devonshire Arms, Dance Club, Parish 
Council, Beech & Birch Cottages,  

Decorated Christmas Trees- Village Stores, Art 
Group, Wells Dressings, Hartdale Motors, 
Sculpture group, Badminton, Oddfellows, History 
Group, Bell Ringers, HYPAC, YHA, PCC, Scouts, 

Cocoa Grove, Craft and Cake Group, Sports 
Committee and the Memory Tree from the Royal 
British Legion. 

Village Hall Wall decorations- Hartington C of E 
Primary School. 

Tombola-Kay and Richard Gregory; Raffle- Sarah 
Lacey & Mary Goodwin; Mince Pie Co-ordinator- 
Helen Harrison; Buffet- Sue Bruce; Table 
Decorations- Heidi Rogers(YHA); Compeer- 
Margaret Partridge; Organist- Phil Goodwin; 
Publicity/Photography & wrapping of the presents- 
Leon and Jen Goodwin 

Refreshments from the kitchen area- Janet Bray, 
Lesley Birch, Liz Broomhead, Celia Critchlow, Jen 
and Chris Dullage, Helen Harrison, Kath 
Williamson, Lucy Annat, Josie Hadwen, June and 
John Dean, Mary and Phil Goodwin, Sarah Lacey 

Dairy Crest Appeal - Hearing Adjourned -The 
Hearing of the Appeal by Cathelco against the Refusal 
of their Application to build 26 houses on the Dairy 
Crest Site, has run for 3 full days but has now been 
adjourned until February 1st whilst the Inspector seeks 
clarification on a number of issues. Firstly he is not 
satisfied that proper tests have been conducted to 
determine the number and species of bats on the site. 
Secondly the Appellant at the last minute introduced a 
number of changes to the plans in an attempt to make 
them more acceptable, including a third revised design 
for the large house on Plot SP1. Added to the 
introduction of the Swale, the Parish Council believe 
with so many changes this should require a new 
Application.  

 In the three days of Hearing the Parish Council and 
the Peak Park Authority presented a very strong case 
against the Appeal succeeding. They were supported 
by several top class speeches from amongst the 40 or 
so residents who attended each day of the Hearing. 

We are no nearer to knowing an outcome or indeed 
whether the Hearing will continue as a public meeting 
in the Village Hall on February 1st   We can however 
be confident that we have done the best we can!             
   Parish Council  

 

British Heart Foundation- BHF- Mending Broken 
Hearts- Annual Sponsored Swim- This took place at 
the Arc, Matlock on October 10th when for the 5th year 
Hartington C of E Primary School were the “Top 
School”. Thirteen of the children swam alongside Mr 
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John Dean and raised a magnificent sum.   A certificate 
acknowledging this wonderful achievement was 
presented to the children by Sophie Jardin from the 
BHF on Friday 22nd January in a school assembly.  
HYPAC also participated and were placed 2nd in the 
Clubs/Associations Challenge 

Defibrillator Training and Cabinet- As mentioned 
in the previous edition the Parish Council funded 
further Defibrillator Training for volunteers from the 
Community. A full list of those who attended is 
displayed around the village. The Defibrillator is 
currently situated in The Charles Cotton Hotel. The 
Parish Council has applied for a grant to purchase a 
cabinet be used to house the Defibrillator on an outside 
wall in the centre of the village ensuring it will be 
accessible 24hours. Liz Broomhead 

Hartington C of E Primary School- Another busy 
term, where pupils learnt more about bullying and the 
impact that it may have on people’s lives during Anti-
Bullying Week in November.  A quote from one of the 
pupils “I thought it was a good idea to talk about 
bullying so that bullies would realise what they were 
doing was wrong. Also the people that are getting 
bullied would have the courage to talk to an adult or 
trusted friend who could sort it out.”  

A week earlier, the children celebrated “Children In 
Need” on Friday 13th November by dressing as their 
favourite sports stars including footballers, dancers 
and horse riders. They each paid £1 to be donated to 
the cause. A big thank you to local residents for 
coming together and raising over £1,700 for school 
provisions during special Christmas events.   

Pupils showcased their nativity play ‘Straw and Order’ 
on Thursday 10th  December before the congregation, 
parents, carers and residents enjoyed a Pea and Pie 
Supper, organised by the PTFA. Thank you to 
everyone who donated prizes to the raffle and tombola 
prizes and supported the evening.  A grandparent of 
one of the pupils said: “I can’t believe for such a small 
school how busy the event was – this school really is 
the heart of the community.” More than £1,243 was 
raised, in addition to £480 raised at the annual 
Christmas market on Wednesday 4th November.  

The children have also created displays to coincide 
with the village’s Christmas tree exhibition this year. 
They painted pictures of children wearing traditional 

outfits from countries including Spain, Iceland, 
Russia, North Korea, Germany, Ukraine and Scotland, 
alongside portraits of themselves. They spent time 
researching different areas of the world and the beliefs 
and customs of people who lived there. They were 
inspired to paint their own pictures illustrating items 
like saris in India; fur and animal skins in the Polar 
Regions and skirts and jewellery in Africa. 

Head Teacher, Tracy Blackwell said: “This activity 
has been a real eye-opener for children and they have 
learnt so much about the different cultures and the 
traditions of Christmas all over the world.” We have 
enjoyed hosting the community lunches again and 
look forward to the next ones on January 29th, 
February 26th and March 18th  

Hartington History Group- Will meet in the Bake 
house on February 15th at 6pm.       Liz Broomhead 

HARTINGTON WAKES SPORTS & COUNTRY 
SHOW Social Events: 

BEETLE DRIVE: 20th February, Hartington 
Village Hall at 7pm. 

Tickets £7.50 each (Teams of 4), Pie & Pea Supper, 
Scones, Jam & Cream, Raffle. A great night!!  BRING 
YOUR OWN DRINKS. All welcome! Tickets 
available from 'Hartington Post Office', 'Hartington 
Newsagents' and Committee Members. 

ANNUAL DINNER DANCE: 12th March, 
Hartington Village Hall at 7.30pm - late. Glass of Fizz, 
Canapes, 3 Course Meal, Coffee & Mints, Cheese 
Table. Raffle, Bar & Disco. Tickets are £25 per head 
and will be available from all committee members, or 
contact Anna Wardle 07526 696675 or Sarah Bates 
07969 393841. 

SHOW DAY 11th SEPTEMBER 2016!  Please take 
a look at our new official facebook page 'hartington 
wakes'. 

 
Chris Smith 

Construction & Joinery 

All forms of property maintenance and construction. 

Tel: 01298 687087 or 07585808652. 
 

 
BIGGIN NEWS St Thomas Church- back in November we held the 

harvest festival which was followed by the Harvest 
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supper in the Village hall where over £4000 was raised 
for Church Funds. Many thanks to Joan and Harold 
Bonsall and Doris Webster for their separate donations 
and to Mick Riley, Auctioneer, Jackie Wilton and 
Janice Riley for their help with the auction of produce 
  Biggin PCC 

St Thomas Church- the church was beautifully 
decorated as usual for the Carol Service on December 
13th. The school children took part and the afternoon 
took part and the afternoon concluded with the usual 
mulled wine and mince pies. Christmas Celebrations 
continued with the Christmas Day Communion, when 
we joined by our usual friends from Biggin Hall- 
David Brindley 

Celebration Meal- On December 9th the Senior 
Citizens enjoyed their Celebration Meal at the Village 
Hall. This was followed by musical entertainment. 
The Village Hall Committee must be thanked for all 
their hard work in organising this again. J Brindley 

Thank you- It seems an opportune time to also give 
thanks to another willing volunteer, Mick Riley. Mick 
dutifully winds the church clock each Sunday and puts 
out all the church waste bins. This is always done with 
good grace and his usual sense of humour. D Brindley 

Charles and Kath Harrison- In mid December we 
said “Cheerio” to Charles and Kath Harrison. 
Although Charles had retired from his profession as 
Funeral Director he still played an active part in 
Church matters and he will be missed. We wish them 
good luck in their new adventure.  Biggin PCC 

Biggin WI- In mid December 15 Members were 
present to enjoy our Christmas Party at Willersley 
castle Hotel. Everything was really lovely from the 
warm, friendly welcome, the lovely meal, the 
comfortable surroundings and plenty of space for 
“Secret Santa” to visit. It made a wonderful start to our 
Christmas celebrations.  J. Brindley 

News From Biggin C.E. Primary School -As always, 
the end of the Autumn Term, with all the excitement 
of Christmas, was a busy time in school.   The Carol 
Service in Church was well attended.  The children 
sang “Away in a Manger” and another song from the 
forthcoming play. Two of the Bible readings were also 
read by school children.  

The School Christmas Concert, held in a packed 
Village Hall on Tuesday, 16th December, was The 
Snow Child.  This is a traditional tale from Russia, 
which emphasises the cycle of the seasons and the 
annual celebration of Christmas.  The staff were really 

proud of the children’s performance.  Each one had a 
spoken part and joined in the singing.  In addition, 
there were dances, some choreographed by the older 
children, and musical accompaniments on percussion 
instruments and recorders.  The concert also began 
with performances by the violin group and music club, 
led by Claire Kilner, and a guitar solo.  The evening 
ended with refreshments, a raffle and other fund-
raising activities.  As always, the children were well 
supported by their families and it was an enjoyable 
community event. It has been my pleasure this year to 
re-new and make links with two schools in Europe.  
About six years ago, we started to share emails, then 
projects with a school in Slovakia. I thought the 
connection had been lost when Lucia in Bratislava left 
her school to bring up her two small children.  I was 
delighted when she contacted me again during the 
summer as she was returning to teaching.  We have 
never met, but I feel we have a good working 
relationship.   

We have also been able to work with a school in Soisy-
sur-Seine, the town twinned with Ashbourne.   This 
has given our children a real opportunity to practise 
their French.  Hopefully, we will meet some of these 
children in May. Both school links, whether by letter 
or email, provide them with insight into the lives of 
children with whom they have much in common but 
also interesting differences. 

 

The Waterloo Inn (Biggin) Charity Committee 

We are bringing everyone up to date with what is 
happening with our committee.  We have decided to 
bring it to a close, and here is a brief report of how we 
started and what we have achieved. 

It all began when Ann and John, the landlords at the 
Waterloo, suggested that we could do a charity fun 
day, and flyers went round the village to see who 
would be interested in joining in or helping out.  At 
one point we had 11 members which was great.   

The Fun Day went really well, the money raised from 
that event went to the NSPCC and Air Ambulance, 
Patrick McLaughlin arrived to open it and it was worth 
all the hard work.    Ann and John left the Waterloo 
and Bridget and Gary moved in.  They were happy to 
let the charity continue and Bridget joined the 
committee, and the Waterloo continued as our 
“headquarters” and retained its name. 

We moved on to auctions which proved to be a better 
way to raise more money, and gave the village a lovely 
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night in the village hall with food and entertainment 
included in ticket prices.   After that first year we made 
a conscious decision to leave all the money raised in 
the village, and so many organisations benefited from 
that.  We organised treasure hunts, car wash days, cake 
stalls etc. 

Just a quick mention to all those who you gave to:  
NSPCC, Air Ambulance, The Biggin Play Area, Pre 
School, Biggin Football Team, The Village Hall for 
extensive loft alterations, First Responders and 
Alstonefield First Responders, The Doctor’s Patients 
Group twice, Tony Peggs John O’Groats and back 
motor bike ride for children with cancer, Rob 
McCurrachs John O’Groats bike ride for the 
children’s’ kidney charity, the Defibrillator (which 
was probably the largest recipient) and of course the 
Children’s Christmas Parties and Pensioners Party 
contributions.  

We also joined with the Parish Council to help with 
the Jubilee celebrations, We had the Santa-mobile 
going round Hartington and Biggin for a couple of 
years, and that was amazing and one year we were 
invited to Monyash, everyone in Biggin seemed to 
come out to see us, young and old. 

It has all been great fun and we look back proudly on 
the achievements.   However, we are now down to far 
fewer members, and there are only so many times you 
can go back to the same people and companies who 
donated our lots for the auctions.  Also the other 
organisations are doing the same things and raising 
their own funds so we can happily call it a day. 

We would like to say thank you for all the support you 
have given us, have given to your own village, the 
account has now been closed.  Each committee 
member has ended up with a small amount of money 
and we are donating these to charities of our own 
choice, the majority of which are in the village.  

Our names are at the end of this article and please feel 
that you can come and ask us anything about where the 
remainder has been donated.  We make no apologies 
for the length of the article as it has to cover every 
aspect of what has been done.  If you need more 

detailed information about amounts of money then 
you will have to contact Colette who is Treasurer. 

THANK YOU and a Very Happy New Year to 
everyone.  (Jennie Gill on behalf of all the committee). 

Carol Grace (Chairperson), Jennie Gill (Secretary), 
Collette Martin (Treasurer), George Gill, Avril Bond  
Mark Insull , Bridget Dicken and Charlii Upton. 

 
 

Daniel will help you to reclaim or re organise 
your garden safely & affordably 

 
 
 

Resident Tree Surgeons  
in the  

Derbyshire Dales 
& 

 Staffordshire Moorlands 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mossytrees.co.uk 
Spar Cottage, Earl Sterndale, Derbyshire,  

SK17 0BU. 
01298 83815  or 07931661754  

 

 

POST OFFICE 

Renew your Car Tax, 0% on Foreign Currency 
Pay your Electric, Phone, Council Tax, Rent 

and most other Bills 

Make free cash withdrawals and cash for deposit- 
CO-OP, BARCLAYS, YORSHIRE, SMART, NAT 

WEST and most other banks. 

Anyone with any questions or problems  
please see Sue at the Post Office as she  

will be pleased to help 

 

EARL STERNDALE NEWS 

It was with unbelievable, deep sadness, that we heard 
the news, of the tragic death, of Robert Jenkins, 

following a car accident and only a few hours later, the 
death of Julie, his Mother. Our deepest sympathy goes 
out to Ron and all the family at this time. 
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A few days later, in a very somber village, the Church 
held it's Christmas Market, which produced a profit of 
£138. Thanks to the school and everyone else who 
helped in any way. 
On Dec.16th, the school children starred in a Nativity 
Celebration, the music and singing was extremely 
good and everyone joined in singing the 12 days of 
Christmas, all 'bobbing up and down' in the right 
places!! If you did not manage to attend, you missed a 
real treat. Well Done children, you were great. 
The Christmas Raffle was drawn on Dec 20th, and 
made a profit of £267. Winners were; 
1st - £50 - Jenny F.  2nd - Tea for 2 - P.H. c/o Kathryn. 
3rd - Whiskey - W & P Bradbury. 4th - Whiskey - Wid. 
5th - Pimms - D Campeau. 6th - Baileys - Jackie 
Missell. 7th - Sherry - Simon c/o JB. 8th - Chocs - A 
Lindley. 9th - Chocs - Dot Fearns. 10th - Nestle - 
Hilary Preston. 11th - Smellies - Sue Naylor. 12th - 
Smellies - P Wheeldon. 13th - Scarf - Nigel c/o JB. 
14th - Handwash - I Gould. 15th - Teddy - Diane New 
Inn. 16th - Xmas Crackers - Henry Kirkham. 17th. 
Ornament - R Williams. 18th - Pudding & Mints - G 
Lacey. 

Earl Sterndale School 
The school are to celebrate the Chinese New Year on 
Sat. Feb. 6th. They will be holding a Chinese Meal and 
Fireworks, at 6  p.m. in Church. Tickets available from 
school. Tel; 01298 83263. Price Adults, £10, 11yrs 
and under, £5, Family ticket, £25. All welcome, please 
come along and enjoy the night with us. 

I would like to thank on behalf of The Robert Jenkins 
Churchyard Fund, Ron, Tammy and Hannah for the 
generous donation of £670 given on the sad loss of 
Julie and Robert Jenkins.  Clive J Howarth. 

JOSH CRITCHLOW. 
Plumbing and Heating Services. 

All types of Plumbing, Bathroom Fitting, Tiling. 
Registered Gas Fitter for Boilers & Servicing. 

Contact Hartington 01298 84268 OR 07896258981. 
 

 

Just Looking 2016 

Just Looking’ is a residential weekend  
away at The Peak Centre in Edale, full of  
outdoor activities, faith discussion and plenty of  
food and fun! 

At £50, the cost includes all meals and activities. 

Age 10 – 14, 18th – 20th March 

Come and join us! 

Visit peakcentre.org.uk to find out more or contact 

Sophie Etchells, Ministry Assistant working in the 
‘White Peak Group’ Schools by email at 

ministrysophie@outlook.com 

 

 

Do something extra this Lent……. 
Join our 

LENT GROUP 
Based on the Lent Course 

WORDS FROM CALVARY 
SEVEN STATEMENTS FROM THE LIPS OF THE 

SAVIOUR 
By Trevor Partridge 

To be held at Monyash Village Hall on 

Thursdays in Lent at 7.30pm….. 
1st session Thursday 11th February 2016 

 
ALL ARE WELCOME! 

 

 
Philip Wright Building & Joinery 

Established for 39 years 
Tradesman – City & Guilds (Advanced) 

Extensions… Alterations… Full Refurbishment Loft 
Conversions… Internal & External Works 

All trades covered 
All works project managed including Building 
Regulations & Planning Permission obtained 

HARTINGTON BASED 
Tel: 01298 84506 / 07971203089. 

 

 

 

BAKEWELL TRAVEL 
Independent Travel Agents   

 
 

 
We pride ourselves on the service 

we give to our customers 
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• Package Holidays  • Family Holidays 
• Tailor-made   • Business Travel 
• Flights   • Cruises 
• City Breaks  • Ski Holidays 

• Weddings & Honeymoons 
 

 
Contact Alison or Jane on 

Tel: 01629 813004 
Email:  alison@bakewelltravel.co.uk 
          jane@bakewelltravel.co.uk 
      
 

 

BARNFIELD LOGS 

DRY SPLIT LOGS FOR SALE, 

£45 FOR A BULK BAG (BUILDERS BAG) OF LOGS 

CAN BE COLLECTED OR DELIVERED 

Free Delivery 

SMALLER BAGS ARE AVAILABLE. 

PLEASE CALL 01298 83320 OR 07711 746932 FOR 
ALL ORDERS AND ENQUIRIES. 

*STICKS ALSO AVAILABLE* 
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Services for Sundays and other Major Festivals  

Date Biggin Earl Sterndale Hartington Readings 

7 February 
Next Before Lent 

(Green) 

11.15 am 
Holy Communion 

11.15 am 
Holy Communion 

8.00 am 
1662 

Holy Communion 

Exodus 34 : 29 – end 
Luke 9 : 28 - 38 

10th February 
ASH WEDNESDAY 
(Purple/Lent Array) 

JOINT BENEFICE SERVICE FOR ASH WEDNESDAY 
Earl Sterndale  - 7.30 pm 

Joel 2 : 1 – 2 and 12 – 17 
John 8 : 1 - 11 

14 February 
Lent 1 

(Purple/Lent Array) 

 

               ~ 
 

~ 
10.00 am 

Holy Communion 

Romans 10 : 8b – 13 
Luke 4 : 1 - 13 

21 February 
Lent 2 

(Purple/Lent Array) 

11.15 am 
Morning Worship 

 

~ 
10.00 am 

Family Service 

Genesis 15 : 1 – 12 
 and 17 – 18 
Luke 13 : 31 - end 

28 February 
Lent 3 

(Purple/Lent Array) 

 
~ 

 

~ 
10.00 am 

Holy Communion 

1st Corinthians 10 : 1 – 13 
Luke 13 : 1 - 9 

      6 March 
        Lent 4 
Mothering Sunday 
(Purple/Lent Array) 

      11.15 am 
Mothering Sunday     
        Service 

 
~ 

10.00 am 
Mothering 

Sunday Service 

Exodus 2 : 1 – 10 
John 19 : 25 - 27 

     13  March 
        Lent 5 
(Purple/Lent Array) 

 

~ 
 

~ 
10.00 am 

Holy Communion 

Philippians 3 : 4b – 14 
John 12 : 1 - 8 

     20  March 
PALM SUNDAY 
       (Red) 

     11.15 am 
Holy Communion 

 

~ 
10.00 am 

Family Service 

Luke 19 : 28 – 40 (Palms) 
Luke 23 : 1 – 49 (Passion) 

      24 March 
MAUNDY THURSDAY 

         (Red) 

                   Holy Communion & Feet Washing 
                          7.30pm Earl Sterndale 

 

25 March 
GOOD FRIDAY 

(Red and Removed) 

 

~ 
 

~ 
2.00pm 

Before the Cross 

 

26th March 
HOLY SATURDAY 

(Hangings Removed) 

EASTER VIGIL 
Chelmorton 7.30 pm 

 

27 March 
EASTER DAY 
(White/Gold) 

11.15 am 
Holy Communion 

 

11.15 am 
Holy Communion 

10.00 am 
Holy Communion 

Acts 10 : 34 – 43 
John 20 : 1 - 18 

 

White Peak Group Registers 

Funerals: 

24th November  Derek   Mycock  Taddington 

2nd December   Robert Jenkins  Earl Sterndale 

2nd December   Julie Jenkins   Earl Sterndale 

29th December  Donald Lomas  Taddington 
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Handyman Services 
Building & Roofing 

Guttering & Pointing 
Patio's & Fencing 

Wall and Floor Tiling, Painting & Decorating 
Plumbing 

Joinery 
Bathrooms & Kitchens Fitted 

 
All types of Emergency Work 

Friendly, Reliable & Professional Service 
Contact:  Darren Barlow, Warslow 

01298 84820 or 07973 468177. 

 

BARNFIELD GRAB HIRE & AGGREGATES 

LOCAL GRAB HIRE TO REMOVE STONE, SOIL, 
BRICKS ETC 

ALSO AVAILABLE MINI - DIGGER HIRE & 
AGGREGATES. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE CALL 
MICK ON 

07711 746932 

“ cheaper than a skip! “ 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

R.M.S ELECTRICAL 
25 Years Experience 

Electrical, CCTV 
Automated Gates 

Computer Networks 
Electrical Certification 

PartP registered 
Experience in wiring smart homes 

Lutron Lighting 

Trustworthy, Reliable Service 
Contact: Romney Smith, Biggin 

Mobile:  07889844796 
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SPONSORS OF NEWS AND VIEWS FOR 2015 

We would like to thank the following who have sponsored the 2015 issues: 

Charles Cotton Hotel  
Devonshire Arms 
Cheese Shop 
Dauphin Antiques 
L & R Gregory, Bridge End, Farm  
Anna & Laura Heeley, Emma Doak 
(Village Stores Hartington) 

84229 
84232 
84935 
687149 
 
 
84222 

Waterloo Inn, Biggin 
The Rook 
Biggin Hall Country Hotel 
Beresford Tea Rooms 
Hartdale Motors Ltd 
A&S.PEACH Newsagent & General Store 
“Curtain Call” Drama Group, Hartington.  

84284 
84745 
84451 
84418 
84322 
84291 
84634 

We also wish to thank Hartington Hall YHA who allow the photocopying of the News and Views to be 
done on their premises free of charge 

PLEASE EMAIL, WHERE POSSIBLE, ITEMS FOR THE NEXT ISSUE BY March 15th to  

liz@broomhead.net or give to Margaret Partridge or Liz Broomhead.   

 


